

PROGRESS TEST

UNITS 9–12

Listening



Listen to each conversation. Choose the best answer.

- 1 What should Carl do today?
 - a call Sarah
 - b stay home and rest
 - c take some lunch to Sarah
 - d leave work early and go home
- 2 How often does Eva meet her study group?
 - a every morning
 - b downtown
 - c at the zoo
 - d near the beach
- 3 Where did Kara see beautiful old buildings in St. Augustine?
 - a near Julie's house
 - b bring plates and forks
 - c make a cake
 - d buy some ice cream
- 4 What did Max have to eat on Saturday afternoon?
 - a coffee and cake
 - b French food
 - c dinner
 - d pizza
- 5 When did Jennifer and Lisa's train leave New York City?
 - a 3:00 p.m.
 - b 3:30 p.m.
 - c 6:30 p.m.
 - d 2:00 a.m.

Vocabulary

Choose the best answer.

- 1 The house was _____. It had six bedrooms and four bathrooms!
a art
b crowded
c huge
d old
- 2 Did any bills come in the _____ today?
a groceries
b lunch
c library
d mail
- 3 Your head is very warm. I think you have a _____.
a sore throat
b stomach
c fever
d cough
- 4 A: What did you do on Sunday?
B: I _____. It was so much fun.
a ironed my clothes
b played golf
c felt nauseated
d waited for a long time
- 5 A: You don't drive? How do you get to work?
B: I ride my bike. There's a great bike _____ along the river.
a park
b center
c mall
d path
- 6 I'm going to the library. I have to _____ some books.
a pay
b buy
c return
d finish
- 7 I ate too much! Now I have a _____.
a toothache
b stomachache
c headache
d sore throat
- 8 A: Did you finish your homework?
B: Yes. My friend _____ it.
a studied for
b from class helped
c helped me with
d waited for
- 9 I have a _____. I need to go to the dentist.
a headache
b sore throat
c cough
d toothache
- 10 It's the beginning of the month. We have to pay _____.
a groceries
b kids
c books
d bills
- 11 I _____ all weekend. I had the flu, so I just rested.
a studied for a test
b waited for a long time
c stayed home
d walked
- 12 I _____ a friend from school and asked her to meet me at the library.
a waited
b studied
c called
d worked

- 13 A: Do you go out to eat for lunch?
B: No, I _____ my lunch. I usually bring a sandwich.
a buy
b pack
c get
d finish
- 14 That was a great _____. I loved all the animals—especially the elephants.
a aquarium
b zoo
c river
d park
- 15 A: I have a sore _____.
B: You should drink some hot tea with honey.
a throat
b nose
c head
d foot
- 16 The concert was so _____. There were at least ten thousand people there.
a old
b huge
c beautiful
d crowded
- 17 You shouldn't go to work if you have the _____.
a cough
b cold
c flu
d pain
- 18 A: I wanted to go camping this weekend, but I had to _____ on Saturday and Sunday!
B: Oh, no. That's too bad. At least you made some money!
a work from 8 to 5
b cook some fish
c watch a movie
d play golf
- 19 A: My shirt looks terrible! I have an important meeting today.
B: Why don't you _____ it?
a iron
b take
c finish
d water
- 20 I need to buy some clothes. Do you want to go to the shopping _____ with me?
a mall
b path
c aquarium
d library

Grammar

Choose the best answer.

- 1 A: How did Jim like his first day of school?
B: He_____a great day.
 - a has
 - b was
 - c had
 - d did
- 2 A: _____out last night?
B: No, I stayed in.
 - a Did you go
 - b Did you
 - c Did go
 - d You go
- 3 His doctor says that he should_____eight glasses of water a day.
 - a drink
 - b to drink
 - c drinking
 - d drinks
- 4 A: _____he have to do after class?
B: He has to meet with his teacher.
 - a Does
 - b What does
 - c Do
 - d What do
- 5 A: I have a toothache.
B: Well, you really shouldn't_____so much candy.
 - a ate
 - b to eat
 - c eating
 - d eat
- 6 A: My son is very tired. I think he has a cold.
B: I see. He should_____today. Let me know how he is tomorrow.
 - a resting
 - b rest
 - c rested
 - d rests
- 7 A: Did you go to the museum?
B: No, we_____have time to go.
 - a not
 - b don't
 - c aren't
 - d didn't
- 8 A: What_____last weekend?
B: I moved to a new apartment.
 - a did you
 - b you did
 - c do you do
 - d did you do
- 9 A: Does Tim want to go to the game with us tomorrow?
B: He can't. He_____.
 - a have to work
 - b has to working
 - c has to work
 - d have work
- 10 I_____up early tomorrow. I have an early class.
 - a has to get
 - b have to get
 - c getting
 - d get

- 11 I _____ at home last year. Now I live on campus near the college.
a live
b living
c lived
d livd
- 12 We _____ eat more fruits and vegetables.
a have to
b has to
c have
d has
- 13 He _____ a new job yesterday at the new restaurant.
a starts
b started
c starting
d startied
- 14 A: Did you see your friends at the park?
B: No, they _____ there.
a didn't
b weren't
c not
d don't
- 15 A: Where _____? I looked everywhere.
B: Oh, we were at a table in the back.
a were you
b you were
c were they
d they were
- 16 A: _____ you have to finish the project this week?
B: Yes. It's due on Thursday.
a Why
b Are
c What do
d Do
- 17 I _____ at the library the day before yesterday.
a studying
b studied
c study
d studied
- 18 A: My eyes hurt, and I can't see very well.
B: You _____ an eye doctor.
a should see
b see
c are seeing
d do see
- 19 A: I don't feel well. I think I have a fever.
B: Oh, no. You _____ to class today.
a should go
b should goes
c shouldn't go
d shouldn't goes
- 20 A: Who _____ at the party last night?
B: I saw Lucy and Tim.
a saw you
b you did see
c did you see
d you saw

Reading

Read the passage. Choose the best answer.

Sully the Service Dog

Service dogs help people with health problems. They have to learn how to be service dogs for up to two years. Service dogs are special—not every dog can become a service dog. They have to learn to do many different things. For example, some service dogs learn to guide people who cannot see. Others learn to help people who cannot hear. They learn to do many things around the house for people who cannot move well. They also learn to help people feel happy.

One famous service dog is named Sully. He was named after a famous airplane pilot, Chesley Sullenberger III. Sully was the service dog of President George H.W. Bush, president of the United States from 1989 to 1993. He lived with Bush during the last year of the president's life. Sully learned to do a lot of things before he lived with Bush. He learned to go and get things, to run and get help if there was a problem, and even to answer the telephone.

Bush was in a wheelchair in his last year. Sully helped him to open and close doors. He picked up and carried things for Bush. He was also a very loving pet. President Bush died on November 30, 2018, with Sully by his side.

Today, Sully works at the Walter Reed National Military Medical Center. President Bush wanted Sully to help men and women who were hurt or sick. Sully's job is to help these men and women get better.



- 1 What is a service dog's job?
 - a It learns for two years.
 - b It helps people with health problems.
 - c It is a pilot.
 - d It finds people who are hurt.
- 2 Who was Sully named after?
 - a a president
 - b a hospital
 - c a pilot
 - d an airplane
- 3 What did Sully NOT learn to do?
 - a go and get things
 - b answer the telephone
 - c run and get help
 - d cook a meal
- 4 When did Sully help President Bush?
 - a when he was the president
 - b from 1989 to 1993
 - c in 2018
 - d in November
- 5 Today, Sully_____.
 - a lives with Bush's family
 - b helps people who are hurt
 - c lives with a pilot
 - d is in a wheelchair